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SUBJECT

Briefing 2014-B0187 is a discussion regarding Harborview’s decision to potentially accept Ebola patients and how Harborview and Public Health – Seattle & King County are preparing. 

BACKGROUND

The Harborview Medical Center is owned by King County, governed by a board of trustees appointed by the county and managed by the University of Washington. Harborview Medical Center is the only designated Level 1 adult and pediatric trauma and burn center in the state of Washington and serves as the regional trauma and burn referral center for Alaska, Montana and Idaho. Harborview has a specific mission to care for the community’s most vulnerable patients. 

​​​​Public Health – Seattle & King County (Public Health) seeks to identify and promote the conditions under which all people can live within healthy communities and can achieve optimum health.  Public Health is one of the largest metropolitan health departments in the United States serving a resident population of 1.9 million people. Communicable disease control is among Public Health’s core functions. 

Ebola Outbreak

According to the U.S. Centers for Disease Control and Prevention, the 2014 Ebola epidemic is the largest outbreak of Ebola in global history, affecting multiple countries in West Africa.  There have been four reported cases of the Ebola virus in the United States—two individuals who acquired the virus in West Africa and two nurses who cared for one of those individuals.  Locally, a Seattle-area nurse is being monitored for symptoms of the Ebola virus after treating Ebola patients in West Africa as well as an individual in Pierce County who recently traveled to an Ebola-impacted country in West Africa. 

The Ebola virus is spread through direct contact with blood and bodily fluids; the virus is not spread through air, water, or food.  To date, there is no FDA-approved vaccine available for Ebola, but experimental vaccines and treatments are under development.  
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1. Centers for Disease Control and Protection Fact Sheet: “What You Need to Know about Ebola” (October 16, 2014)

LINKS

Public Health Website on Ebola: http://www.kingcounty.gov/healthservices/health/communicable/diseases/ebola.aspx

KING-5 Ebola Q&A with Dr. John Lynch, Associate Professor of Allergy and Infectious Diseases:
http://www.king5.com/story/news/health/2014/10/16/ebola-qa-with-dr-john-lynch/17378731/
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